
 

 
 

 

Date: March 26, 2015 

 

Dr Abdelhamid Jarbane 

Senior Research Biotechnology 

Regulatory affairs 

Ets POLLET S.A. 

ZI Tournai Orcq, 1 

Rue de la Grande Couture 20 

B-7501 Tournai 

 

Dear Dr. Jarbane, 

 

The Toxics Use Reduction Institute (TURI) Laboratory is located at the University of 

Massachusetts Lowell.  TURI was established in 1989 by the Massachusetts legislature as a 

multi-disciplinary research, education and technical support center to promote reduction in the 

use of toxic chemicals and the generation of toxic by-products. 

 

The TURI Lab’s mission is to test and evaluate the effectiveness of greener chemical cleaners 

and related equipment on a variety of substrates and soils.  The Lab’s goal is to identify, develop 

and promote safer alternatives to hazardous solvents. 

 

To that end, the TURI Lab has conducted a product performance review for the product you 

submitted. As part of our standard testing procedures, the Lab selects comparative products to 

further enhance the evaluation process of submitted products. Selection of comparative products 

will vary based on the type of cleaning requested and industry recognized products within that 

class of cleaning. The following report summarizes the testing conducted.  

 

Thank you for your interest in TURI’s Lab. 

 

 

 

Jason Marshall, ScD 

Laboratory Director 

 

 

 

Products Tested: Polbioenzysan 2000 
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